






















































REGULAR MEETING NOVEMBER 2, 2023 VOLUME 26 PAGE563 

A. October 2023 Contingency Report - John Connet, City Manager

In accordance with North Carolina General Statute (NCGS) 159-13(b) it is required that all 
expenditures resulting from a contingency appropriation budget be reported to the governing 
board at its next regular meeting and recorded in the minutes. 

NCGS 159-15 permits the Budget Officer (City Manager), to transfer budget from one 
appropriation to another within the same fund, provided any such transfers are reported to the 
Governing Board. The City of Hendersonville refers to transfers of budget from one 
appropriation to another within the same fund as a "budget adjustment". City Council authorizes 
budget adjustments each year with the adoption of the annual budget ordinance (SECTION 4). 

This agenda item serves to fulfill the reporting requirements of both NCGS 159-13(b) and 159-
15 by providing City Council a summary of all amendments and adjustments occurring thus far 
in the fiscal year. 

11. CITY COUNCIL COMMENTS

Lyndsey said that the put-put golf course is amazing and the lights are wonderful. She also went 
to two events: the groundbreaking for the Ecusta Trail and the turnout was really amazing and 
the dedication of the mural on the World of Clothing building which turned out really awesome 
and they were both wonderful. 

Jennifer requested that a resolution be prepared to honor the Henderson County Sherriff s VIP's 
(Volunteers In Partnership) since they helped with the closure on 4th Avenue during trick or treat 
this year and it was really great and we got a lot of positive feedback and everyone felt safe with 
their kids. They have their annual dinner this Thursday night and they invited me to it and I 
would like to read this resolution that evening. 

One of the biggest reasons that we had to ask our VIP's is because of our Police Department 
mans all of Main Street and they were all so cooperative with the VIPs so thank you all. 

Jeff Miller gave a reminder that from November 9th 
- 12th at the Veteran's Healing Farm, the 

Vietnam Traveling Memorial Wall will be there and this is a big deal for so many of these 
Veteran's. We take them to D.C. as often as we can to see the wall. A lot of them can't make 
the trip so it comes to them, so please go by and support it. 

12. ADJOURN

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:53 p.m. upon unanimous assent 
of the Council. 
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